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If you’ve ever seen the painting, Rock of Ages,
you’ll know it as a picture that expresses
Christian security. The painting shows a woman
in the midst of a terrible storm. The woman is
clinging firmly to the Cross. Her face tells us
that she knows the Cross will hold her securely
in spite of the violent storms around her.

It seems as if we experience cataclysmic
events throughout our country all of the time.*
Hurricanes seem to be battering our shores at
regular intervals. Wild fires out west are reeking
havoc in CA, OR, CO, WA and other states.
Not only does the weather throw us great
challenges from time to time, but our own
culture seems to be in a sea of turmoil at every
turn. Riots, vandalism, and looting seemingly
happen everywhere, Things we used to value
and hold dear no longer are seen as important, by
much of our country. Is it any wonder that our
family structure is also being tossed about in a
sea of uncertainty? And as a result, our stress
level seems to be going through the roof!

We might rightly ask, to what can we
hold on to in times of stress? Listen to the
words of the Apostle Paul. I spite of the
tremendous opposition, persecution, and .
affliction Paul was enduring, he was able to
write these words to young Timothy just prior to
being executed, “...I know whorm I have
believed and am convinced that he is able to
guard what I have entrusted to him for that
day.” Paul also encouraged Timothy to,
“...hold fast the words I taught you, as the
example for you to follow, and stay in the faith
and love that are ours in union with Christ
Jesus.”

Note the pronoun in Paul’s words. He
does not say, “I know what I have believed,” but
“I know whom I have believed.” The supreme
object of Paul’s faith was Jesus Christ! He
entrusted his life to the Good Shepherd, whom
he knew and loved as the One who, “...laid
down his life for the sheep.” Paul could
obviously say with confidence, just like King
David, “The Lord is my shepherd, I shall not
want...” Paul knew the Shepherd’s promise:
“My sheep shall never perish, neither shall
aryone snatch them out of my hand.”

The comforting words of Paul remind us
once again that we can be calm and confident in
the midst of calamities and troubles! We can
trust our very being to the Lord who said, “T
have redeemed you; I have called you by name;

you belong to me.” And so in every
circumstance, we rejoice with Paul, saying, “T
know whom I have believed.”

Behind that pronoun stands the power,
the love, and the mercy of Him who has
promised to see us through whatever life may
hold in store for us. Behind that pronoun stands
Almighty God Himself, “...with WHOM
nothing is impossible.” He has pledged Himself
to be with us every step of our lives. And you
can’t find a greater source of security than that!

Pastor Mundinger



+In Our Prayers

Marie Chellow
Dolly Doan

LaVerne and Verona Lipke — parents of

Ramona Hrebik
Orville Behm
Ken Schuett
Janet Ryerson
Kathy Wiese
Betty Freimark
Ramona Hrebik
Joan Parsons
Vern Lichtenberg

Leo Sperberg — father of Daniel
Sperberg

Maren Krause
Billi Kaufman

Martha Pieper — sister of Bonnie
Sperberg

Austin Johnson — Pastor’s nephew:

September 27, 2020
Jonathan Phelps

Welcome

New Members

Patricia Thompson
310 Mound St.
Berlin, WI

Jonathan Phelps
husband of Payton Phelps

Korin Larson and daughters Evion and
Livianna

W2363 Liberty Street

Poy Sippi, WI 54967

ﬁlr‘by grace you have
beensaved through faith. &
And*this is not your own doing; &
* |t is Jghe glft uf God.
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Quarterly Voter’s Meeting

Sunday November 8th
|  Following the late service, -

' Memorials

beginning at approx. 11:40 am.

S—— o

From The
Presidentd

Friends and Members of St. John,

Hark the voice of Jesus crying, “Who will go and
work today?” LSB 826 .

Our Second Quarter voters meeting will be held
November 8" following second service, We will
be electing Officers for the following positions:
Council Secretary, Vice-President, and Church
Treasurer.

There will also be election for open positions on

the Board of Christian Edugation, Board of

Trustees, and the Board of Elders.
Without volunteers to serve as Officers and

Board Members our church and school cannot -
funciion. Please consider using your time and

God given talents to continue our mission of
spreading the Good News of the Gospel. and
administering the Sacraments.

My life has been blessed and ‘my faith has been !
strengthened by working with our wonderful .
staff and all the volunteers that make St. John -

the great church that it is. | encourage you to
prayerfully consider joining us.
Please contact me if you are interested in
helping. '
Yaurs in Christ.
Rich

N MEMORY OF DON MEHN

For Human Care ‘
From Judy Mehn.....cooone.. $100.00

IN MEMORY OF BRIAN BERGENS

For Bell Tower
From Carol Krause......uu.... $100.00

DONATIONS

For Communion Wine
From Delbert & Barbara Kratss
e 3143.92

October is




Thank You!

Thank you to the following Bell Tower
Committee members who worked very hard
to make our beautiful bell tower a reality.

Karen Wendt, Joyce Parsons, Deb Sthubert,
Arden Patchett, Gary Podoll and Mike
Schrader

Special Thanks to Randy Behm who offered
matching funds which quickly raised
eenough money for our bell tower.

Thanks to the following businesses for
helping us

t. Freder Roofing, Princeton, for
donating the 1%t crane to load the bell
for it’s trip to Cincinnati

2. Glover Construction, Kingston, for
the 2" crane to erect the tower

3. West Side Garage for donating a
truck to transport the bell to
Cincinnati and a pallet jack for
mioving the bell.

4. Schmude Electric for the use of__;él_:heir
sman-ift for beilfinstaliation. '

Thank you, mem-bers— of St John, for your

assistance
-k

Tyler Kettlewell for donating the foundation
for the towerand church sign plus helping to
erect the tower.

Shawn Kaufman for donating his time to
wire all the electrical for the tower plus the
outdoor lighting and for installing all the bell
ringing equipment inside the church. Also, a
special thanks for staying to help erect the
tower, raise the bell into the tower and
attaching the gold cross on the very top, -

Jason Wendt for digging the electrical trench
through some “brick-hard” dirt to bring
electricity from the church to the tower.
Also, for help moving the bell and instaliing
thé tower and the bell.

Mike Herbst for assistance with choosing the
proper after dark light fixtures.

Bl Brooks for offering his trailer to
transport the bell home from Cincinnati.

Ken Fink for helping to move the bell and
install the tower.

Arden Patchett for helping to move the bell.

Kettlewell employees, Raridy & Matt, for .
assisting with the tower installation.

Joyce Parsons for providing water for the
workers on a very hot installation day.

Xaren Wendt for the cookies

Nancy Wallner for coming into town to learn
how to run everything.

A very special thank you to Bob Wendt for
driving the bell to and home from Cincinnati,
helping with the electrical trench, moving
the bell in and out of church, installation of
the tower and raising the bell into the tower.
Couldn’t have done it without youlll

Finally, thank-you Pastor Mundinger for
meeting with the technician to learn how to
operate-everything. Also, for attending our
meetings, for;yyc;)ur advice and especially for .
Yyour prayers.



From St. John ( ‘fa)

Lutheran School

Happy October to you all..

Well, here we are beginning the month of
October. | love this time of year. The
temperature is dropping. The leaves are
changing and beginning to fall. The bow
hunters are out. The farmers are out
gathering in the crops. This is a great time of
year to recognize the blessings that we
receive from our loving God.

We are finishing up our first month of face to
face instruction. There has been a lot of work
that has taken place in order to keep
everyone safe. We thank the Lord for
blessing our efforts so far. We are told that it
is not a matter of “if” but “when” we will
have to some “quarantining” and “on-line
instruction”. We want to stay “face-to-face”
as long as possible because of the benefits to
our students and their families.

We had a scare with our kindergarten class
early this week. We were told that they
would have to do a two-week quarantine.
Miss Linse worked late on Monday to get
packets ready to deliver to families on
Tuesday. But, after the county consulted
with the state, it was decided that the whole
class did not have to stay at home. We were
happy to have them back in the building on
Wednesday. We pray that the Lord would
bless us with continued good health.

Our girls our into their volleyball season. We
combine with All Saint Catholic School in
order to have full A and B squads. The teams

(e

are doing quite well. Way to go, girls! We
thank Mrs. Fritsch for coaching. We also
thank Miss Linse and the other athletic
director and coaches from All Saints who
make this program possible.

We are pleased to announce that we have
purchased new laptops for our 3 and 4%
graders with federal ESSER funds. Now we
areone to one” in grades 3-8.

| would like to remind everyone that “in
person” worship and Sunday School is
currently taking place. | encourage you to
take advantage of these opportunities to
worship and grow in your faith.

Watch for upcoming information about St.
John hosting a “Trunk or Treat” event for
Halloween.

Have a great October. Enjoy the fall. Stay
safe. Thanks the Lord for all our blessings.

| am yours in Christ’s service.

27:@ |
RD

will watch over your
coming and going both

wowraud foreverwore.

Psalm 121:8, NIV
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Trunk or Treat... In light of the
uncertainties of Halloween during the midst
of covid-19, we have decided to have our
first ever Trunk or Treat celebration to give
kids a safe alternative to door to door trick
or treating. On Saturday, October 315 from
3-5 PM, we are inviting children (in
costume) to come to the St. John School
parking lot where the walk from car to car
and receive goodies in a safe, controlled
atmosphere. The congregation can help in a
couple of ways. First, you can donate a bag
of wrapped candy to be handed out to the
kids. There will be collection bin in the card
room at church. Second, if you would like
to hand candy out, you can decorate the
trunk of your car and be here on the 31% to
hand the candy to the Trunk or Treaters.
Feel free to wear a costume as well. This
should be a lot of fun and a great way to
allow St. John kids and other community
children a good alternative to door to door
trick or treating,

Torall those who

LUKE 18:14, NIV

Divine Love &

{

( ‘ unan Care

Scripture Reading:
1 Thessalonians 2: 1-8

In verse 7 of the reading above, the apostle
Paul says: "We were gentle among you, like a nurse
tenderly caring for her own children."

' When you were a child, did you ever go to the
doctor's office? Perhaps a doctor visited you in your
home. They used to do that a long time ago.

If you went to see the doctor, did you like the
doctor, or did you prefer the nurse? Doctors are very
caring people, but sometimes they can be scary to a
child. But the presence of a mnurse helps
considerably.

A doctor tells you that something is wrong. A
doctor diagnoses a disease. A doctor prescribes a
remedy. A doctor says you must take awful-tasting
medicine. A doctor might operate on you.

But a nurse has a different role. A nurse stays
with you. A nurse makes you comfortable. A nurse
encourages you and helps you to feel better. A nurse
will hold your hand. A nurse is sympathetic.

We understand the need for a doctor; but we
often prefer the nurse.

People are like that. The apostle Paul
understood this. His patient was the church at a city
in Greece called Thessalonika. But instead of going
to the church and barking out orders, making a
diagnosis and calling for surgery, he and his friend
went to the church like nurses. They were "gentle ...
like a nurse tenderly caring for her own children."

This is a good lesson for us when we try to help
others. People generally don't respond well to a
friend who likes to explain what is wrong with you, -
and what you need to do. People like friends who
have empathy, who are supportive, who spend time
with them in their hour of need.

Most of us are called to be nurses, not doctors.
We are called to weep with those who weep, to bear

the burdens, of others and to say an encouraging

word.
Today, let's practice our nursing!

Prayer: Loving God, give me sympathy and .
encouragement to share with others. Amen. Oc



- LWML NEWS

The LWML met on Monday,
September 21st at church. Our
Fall Retreat was canceled, but we
still collected baby items and we
will get them to the co-op at the
Fort Wayne Seminary. Thanks to
everyone who donated. We have a very generous
congregation! As of right now, our Fall Rally is still
on and we have another in-gathering we are asking
the congregation to help with. We are collecting
hand/body lotion, denture cleaning tabs, denture
cream, toothbrush, toothpaste, comb, shampoo, body
wash and large print activity books. The items
collected will be used at the servant event to make
care packages for nursing homes. Our Rally is
October 24% 50 we need all donations dropped in the
bins in the card room by Thursday, October 227
Thanks in advance for helping us with this project.

Ladies Aid News...

President Robin Henriksen opened  the
September 3 meeting with a devotion on dealing
with change from Proverbs 18.

The secretary’s report was read and approved
A thank you was read from Linda Hertzberg.

The treasurer reported the new refrigerator
for the lower level kitchen was ordered and paid
for in june. Thank you to Alice Janes, Deb
Schubert and Luci Verheyen for their donations
towards this purchase. We are still waiting i”or its
arrivat, ‘

The birthday song was sung to the gals who
had birthdays from April - September.

President Robin Henriksen reported that the
fower level painting has been compléted.

The baptismal candles will be ordered by
Treasurer Luci Verheyen.

A game was played and refreshments were
served by Betty Dewhurst and Robin Henriksen.
We thank Deb Schrader to the lovely sunflowers
" on the tables.

. The next meeting will be Thursday, October 1
at 1 pm in the church iower level.

i !
AltarYGui
arYGuild
On Sept. 15, 2020 Joyce
Parsons called our Altar
Guild meeting to order with
the Altar Guild Prayer.
There were 10 members
present at our meeting.

The Secretary and Treasurers report were given
and approved as well as the Sunshine report.

Robin Hendriksen explained the situation with
the new basement refrigerator, due to Covid it has
taken longer to get the appliance from the factory.
It has been purchased with donations and memorial
funds thru the Ladies Aid.

Joyce Parsons purchased mums for the altar. It
was voted to re-reimburse her for them as the first 2
would not open.

Our supply of candle oil has been delivered.

Due to the fact that our Lenten supper was
cancelled, it was suggested that the Thriven funds
for it be used for baskets for shut ins. Kelly
Mundinger will take care of this.

Pastor has now been able to acquire communion
kits for shut ins that consist of small trays with
glasses of wine and wafer. This WllI help for shut

- ins at the nursing homes.

The elders have suggested that on our
communion cup trays we should leave 2 spaces
between cups so fingers will not touch the other
cups in the trays. This should help with the
separation of cups.

As new business, Joyce announce that she will
retire as president in Nov. Amy Radliff is
considering stepping up from the vice president job
to president.

Christmas decorating of the church this year was
discussed. It is Altar Guild’s year to decorate the
church,

We closed with the Lord’s Prayer.

~ Respectfully submitted by
Judy Mehn




DID YOU KNOW.........

One of the world’s largest commercially
available puzzles is now “on permanent
display in the Fellowship Hall of our church.
The 51,300-piece puzzle measures over 28
feet long by 6} feet high. it features 27
heautiful images of wonders from our planet
Earth. Each picture contains 1,900 pieces.
Some of the pictures shown are the
Neuschwanstein Castle in Germany, St
Basil’s Cathedral in Russia, the Great Barrier
Reef, the Great Pyramids of Giza, Machu
Picchu in Peru and Niagara Falls. You're
probably wondering who in the world would

~take on a project like this!?

in early April, when we realized that the
pandemic was going to shut down our
country for an extended period of time, Ally
Wendt discovered the puzzle on the-internet
and approached her Dad, Jason, about
taking on the challenge. The box, weighing
over 60 pounds, and containing 27 individual
puzzles, arrived a few days later and on April
21 work began. Jason and Ally were the
main puzzle people. Jason’s wife Susan, an
essential worker at Theda.Care-Berlin, would
open each bag and flip all the pieces over.
Each picture had a black border around it
and 5-year-old Ryan would help his mother
gather all the black pieces together. Each
puzzle was a difficult challenge-some thking
a couple of days to finish while others took
much longer. Grandma Karen was recruited
to help and managed to put 3 puzzles
together by herself. She will attest to the fact
that they were all extremely hard. On August
20™ the last puzzle:was-finished. Now, Jason
and his dad, Bob, 'were faced with another
challenge: How do you hang a 28 -foot puzzle
on a wall? First they built a wooden frame

and then, one by one, the individual puzzles
were locked together and glued onto the
frame. The entire 28-foot long puzzle was
then lifted and mounted on the wall in our
Fellowship Hall.

Eighteen-year-old Ally, a former student at
St lohn, is now a freshman at UW Eau Claire
studying to be a high school math teacher.
Graduating third in the class of 2020, she
enjoys doing crafts, watching movies,
traveling (has been to Guatemala) and
spending time with her family. Her dream is
to return to be a math teacher at good oid
Berlin High and to see the world at every
opportunity. Jason has a culinary degree
from Fox Valley Technical College-Appleton
and a BA in Hospitality and Tourism from
UW-Stout. He is a chef in our BHS kitchen,
serving breakfast and lunch to over 200
middie school and high school students
every day. He also drives school bus in the
afternoon; following in the foot-steps of his
Grandpa Don Parsons, who was a bus driver
in Berlin for over 40 years. At St John, Jason
has served as an Elder and treasurer. He was
also a 4K aide for several years and works in
the kitchen for our Chop Suey Suppers.
Jason and Ally are the 5™ and 6% generation
in our family to belong to St Johs.

The Wendt family would like to thank Ken
Hansen for helping attach the Plexiglas, Curt
Snow for his help building the frame and the
following very strong men who lifted and
helped fasten the 800 pound puzzle to the
wall: Ken Fink, Jeff Hadel, Shawn Kaufman,
Ken Keenlance, Bob Radliff, Mike Schrader,
Jacob Shapiro, Cory Schakow and Paul
Youngbauer.



Creation Corner
From the Bi-Monthly Journal

“Does God Exist?”
A regular feature of the journal “Does God Exist?”
is a section entitled “Dandy Designs.” Here are.
various examples from God’s creation pointing fo
the undeniable existence of our Creator,

Running a Cleaning Station

Many of the jobs in the world are service-oriented.
In the case of the bluestreak cleaner wrasse
(Labroides dimidiatus), its ecosystem role is to
provide an exceptional cleaning service to various
fish. Its behaviors, characteristics, and impact are
fascinating and indicative of design.

Adult bluestreak cleaner wrasses typically grow to

S — be 4 inches (10 cm)
long. Their elongated
body has a brilliant
blue streak with a
broad  black

of the snout to the end

of the tail. Bluestreak wrasses are known to change
color based on mood. For example, if the wrasse is
caught on a hook and line, it may rapidly change .

color due to stress.

If there is one place in the ocean to look for the

beautiful bluestreak cleaner wrasse, it’s at cleaning
stations. Those stations are populated by other
cleaner wrasses and many different visiting fish. .

When a fish arrives at the cleaning station, the

cleaner wrasse greets it by performing a dance-like -

motion. Visiting fish can immediately recognize the
wrasse's intentions by seeing its lateral stripe and its
movement patterns, The “client fish” adopts a
specific pose that allows access to its body surface,
~ gills, and mouth. The wrasse then cleans the fish by
consuming ectoparasites. We find it fascinating how
both parties agree to the terms and both benefit.

A male bluestreak cleaner wrasse will defend a reef
territory and attract females to the area. The male
must catch the female's attention by performing a
beautiful mating dance. The' male fish practices
external fertilization when the female releases her
eggs into the water. Fertilized eggs become

band |
extending from the tip

planktonic larvae that move freely with ocean
currents. In this way, the bluestreak cleaner wrasses
continue to provide services to other oceans
creatures in a wide area, -

The wrasse's service job is quite an amazing process
when you think about it. An ordinary fish will stop
and allow a stranger fish to remove parasites from
its body, and even from its mouth. Both fish benefit

~ from the arrangement, and God's design of life is

evident.

Gctober 3, 1964 - Henry & Bernice Lemke
October 6, 2001 - Adam & Elissa Ewald
October 8, 2005 - Nathan & Brianne Hess

. Qctober 9, 1954 - Orville & Joann Behm

October 11, 1980 - Brian & Cindy Drews

October 11, 2014 — Charles & Kathleen Nechkash
October 12, 1985 - Kevin & Joan Parsons
October 15, 1994 — Michael & Laurie Radke
October 16, 1982 ~ Bruce & Marion Kobishop
October 18, 1980 ~ David & Gail Chappa

October 18, 1991 - Keith & Anita Krenke
October 19, 1996 — Troy & Judy Uchytil

. October 19, 2002 — Kevin & Rachel Vergin

October 24, 1964 — Bob & Betty Dewhurst
October 24, 1981 - Lyle & Dorothy Schrank
_October 24, 1981 - Daniel & Bonnie Sperberg
October 27, 1979 —larry & Sara Chier
October 27, 1962 - Darwin & Donna Krause
October 29, 2005 — Mike & Katie Mehn
October 29,,1071 - Gary & Julie Olson
October 30, 2009 - Dale & Sara Bruss’

i




October Birthdayis QJ L
Laura Touray 10/02 Ella Resop 10/19
Mathan Hess 10/04 Joshua Schubert 10/19
Kent Kamps i0/04 Conrad Van Ornum 10/19
Zachary Wilson 10/05 Paul Olson 10/21
David Chappa 10/07 Ashley Ryckman 10/21
Justice Keller 10/07 Cynthia Schuett 10422
Kelsey Nighbor 10/07 Luke Hartzke 10/23
Audrey Krueger 10/08 Richard Kraus 10/23
Katie Mehn 10/08 Dominic Schubert 10/23
Ashleigh Schubert 10/1% Mike Hess 10/24
Amy Brooks 10/12 - Harlan Groskreutz 10/25
. Haley Kaufman - 10/12 Jovee Parsons 10/27
' Sophia Snow 10/12 Emily Giebink 10/28
Laurie Siegmund 10/14 : Nancy Kumbier . 10/28
Darlene Strey 10/14 Anna Gravunder 10/29
Donna Krause 10/15 Ashley Gravunder 10/29
Bob Radliff 10/16 Martha Maas 10/29
Roger Wagner 10/16 Gretchen Chier 10/30
Ben Piechowski 10/17 ‘
Dawn Schroeder = 10/17
Nathan Chier 10/18

Eugene Thom 10/18




St. John Lutheran Church Council Meeting Date: September 16, 2020
The September meeting was called to order at 6 pm by Bob Young. Pastor Mundinger opened with prayer.

Present: Bob Young, Rich Wailner, Keith Krause, Curt Snow, Bob Radliff, Pastor Mundinger, Amy Radliff.
Absent: Debra Theil and Kevin Koch.

Secretary’s Report submitted by Amy Radliff
Motion by B Radliff/Krause to accept August minutes. Motion approved.

Financial Secretary’s Report by Bob Radliff

August 2020 August 2019
General Fund $57,697.48 $45,005.74
Children’s Fund $21,83625 $ 151.87
Elderly Fund $ .00 $ .00
Memorials $ 4377.65 $ 6,671.61
Attendance 120 per week 172 per week

Motion by A Radliff/Krause to accept the Financial Secretary’s report. Motion approved.

Treasurer’s Report by Debra Thiel (in writing)
Square Account August 2020:

Beginning Balance: $1,291.97 Income: $5,405.10
Expenses: b 00 Ending Balance: $6,697.07
Hot Lunch Account August 2020:

Beginning Balance: $3,441.14 Income: 3 .00
Expenses: 5 .00 Fnding Balance: $3,441.14°
Elderly Fund August 2020:

Beginning Balance: $6,702.28 Income; $ .00
Expenses: 5 00 Ending Balance: $6,702.28
Children’s Fund Aupgust 2020:

Beginning Balance: $80,133.13 Income: $ 2,272.32
Expenses: $ 683.00 Ending Balance: $81,722.45

Motion by B Radliff/Krause to accept Treasurer’s report. Motion approved.

Board of Trustees Report by Keith Krause
+  Window of school front office instailed
»  Qutside lights have been installed
»  Bell Tower update: The tower project has been completed, landscaping will be completed after stone marguee has
been set.
» New janitor is working out great.

Motion by Snow/B Radliff to accept Trustee’s report. Motion approved.

Board of Elders Report & Pastor’s Report

Official Acts; Baptism -- Annie Lee Schuster and Millie Mae Schuster, daughters of Evan and Lisa Schuster,
Transfer fn — Timothy Pett, from Prince of Peace Lutheran, Racine, WI.

Communicant Members 477 Baptized Members 555 Church Families 2903
Motion by B Radliff/Y oung to accept Elder’s and Pastor’s report. Motion approved.




1

Board of Education Report by Curt Snow

Back to school with in-person classes, 5 days per week. :

Students have been divided up by grade to enter/exit by separate enirances. .

Covid-19 protection guidelings are being followed of frequent hand washing, face masking and temperature checks.
Wireless microphones and additional PC’s have been ordered to accommodate learning

Motion by A Radliff/Kraunse to accept the Board of Education report. Motion approved,

Old Business:
»  The budget approved by Council in June will stand, no adjustments will need to be made.

New Business:
» Nominations for open board positions are needed prior to the next voter’s meeting. Rich will ask for nominations,
in the October newsletter.

Meetings next month: Trustees — Monday, October 12th. Board of Education — Tuesday, October 13th.
Elders — Tuesday, October 13th. Council — Tuesday October 20th— 6pm.
Quarterly Voter’s Meeting — Sunday, November 8" following the late service (approx. 11:40am)

Motion by Snow/B Radliff to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 6:29 pni! ::'Meetiﬂg closed with The Lord’s Prayer

Respectfully submitted,
Amy Radliff, Secretary

. **Note: These minutes have not yet been reviewed by the Council and are subject to revision and correction at the next meeting.
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